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2017 I received 
a full-time call 
to serve as 
Associate Pastor 
at St John. 

During the last 
24 years at St. 
John, I have had the privilege to serve 
with many wonderful people, pastors, 
co-workers, lay leaders, and volunteers.  
I have played different pastoral roles: 
preacher, presider, teacher, spiritual 
counselor, and administrator.  But my “true 
love” was always visitation ministry with 
the elderly and the homebound. I built 
strong relationships with those who were 
no longer actively involved in the life of 
the congregation due to age and health 
conditions, but who loved their church and 
wanted to be part of it. I learned valuable 
lessons from their life experiences and 
accumulation of wisdom.  I am thankful 
for meeting all the interesting and caring 
people who have truly enriched my life.

I want to thank all of you for your great 
support of my ministry and my family.  I 
will never forget the love, compassion and 
thoughtfulness you demonstrated toward 
my family during my husband’s illness and 
death.  You helped us bear the burden of 
those difficult circumstances.  Anna and 
I will always be grateful to you for your 
genuine love and support.

I will miss you all!  I will miss the fellowship, 
the worship experiences, learning together 
from Scripture, laughing, and having fun 
together.  I will miss your presence but 
together we will continue to serve the great 
Lord Jesus Christ and His Kingdom here on 
earth through spreading the gospel and 
embracing those who need His love. 

With gratitude and love,

     - Pastor Mariola Bergquist

Stay Connected A Note from Pastor Bergquist

Most of you know by now that I will be 
retiring from ministry at the end of this 
month. It has been a wonderful journey. I 
have served the Lord and His Church as a 
minister of the Word and Sacrament for 
nearly 35 years.

I started seminary in Poland in 1981 with the 
intention of becoming a teacher in religion 
(my church – The Evangelical Lutheran 
Church of the Augsburg Confession in 
Poland did not ordain women).  In 1985 I 
had the opportunity to obtain a scholarship 
from Wartburg Theological Seminary 
in Dubuque, IA to study in their Master 
of Sacred Theology program.  Wartburg 
Seminary had a large group of international 
students and they worked with the 
American Lutheran Church Women (ALCW) 
to sponsor women in the seminary.  I was 
one of the grateful recipients of the funds 
from the ALCW.  I will always be grateful 
to Wartburg Seminary and the American 
Lutheran Church Women for creating a path 
for me into ordained ministry. 

After graduation from the seminary I 
interned at St John Lutheran Church in 
Austin, TX from 1989-1990.  On December 
16, 1990, I was ordained into the Ministry of 
Word and Sacrament by the Bishop of the 
Southwestern Texas Synod, the Rev. Henry 
Schulte.

My first call was to two rural congregations 
in Taylor, TX.  From 1990-1995 I served 
as a solo pastor of Prince of Peace and 
Immanuel Lutheran Churches in Taylor.  In 
my second call, I was a mission pastor at St. 
Mark Lutheran Church in Adkins, TX from 
1995-1999.  After the birth of our daughter, 
Anna, our family moved to Boerne, TX in 
June of 1999.

In February 2000 I started working at St. 
John as a contract pastor.  In September 
2001, the congregation extended to me a 
part time call as a visitation pastor which 
I completed in February of 2017.  In March 



ST. JOHN LUTHERAN SCHOOL
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At St. John Lutheran School our mission is to Know Jesus and Make Jesus Known through Academic 
Excellence and Christian Character. We value the education of every child that walks through our doors. 
Your child will grow intellectually, morally, and spiritually with a solid Christian education, small classroom 

sizes, one-on-one attention, and excellent teachers.

April was full of excitement as our ladybugs 
grew from larvae and were released into 
the StJLC Vineyard on the same day as 
our chrysalis’s emerged as butterflies!  The 
Daughters of the Republic of Texas came 
to teach us about Texas history and were 
amazed at how much the students already 
knew from our research last month.  They 
presented us with a replica of Travis’ letter!  
We are having it framed to hang in the 
school office; stop by and see it.  We invited 
Ambleside to our Bike Rodeo and the kids 
had a blast riding bikes and scooters around 
the parking lot all day as they practiced 
their skills.  Shout out to Boerne PD who 
came by and helped all students prepare for 
summer bike safety.  Thank you to everyone 
who has attended our Give Back nights at 
local restaurants!  Dog and Pony was our last 

one and we collected approximately $1000 
collectively.  We had our last visits to Menger 
Springs Memory Care in April.  The students 
hugged and hugged the residents when they 
realized they wouldn’t see them for several 
months.

May will fly by!  We begin by attending and 
participating in the National Day of Prayer 
ceremony at Main Plaza.  The eclipse glasses 
that we collected will be sent with notes from 
the students to South America.  Lutheran 
High School has invited our older elementary 
students to their Field Day!  We have one more 
Texas Farm Bureau Ag in the Classroom lesson 
about watermelon.  We will be harvesting the 
rest of our crops in the vineyard garden and 
making gifts for our mothers for Mother’s Day.  

A Guiding Coalition has formed to ensure the 

This Month’s Update from our St. John Lutheran School Director, Tiffany Jureczki

viability of St. John’s school in the future.  
You are invited to hear more about it at the 
Informational Meeting on May 18 at 4pm.

Summer and Bible camps are almost full!  
Our year will end with our Art Show and 
Program on Wednesday, May 22, which 
we hope you are able to attend!  May 23 is 
St. John’s Day at Boerne Lake to celebrate 
the end of the school year and begining of 
summer!

	 - Tiffany Jureczki School Director

A NOTE ON STEWARDSHIP
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StJLC School Art Show 
Wednesday, May 22

5:30pm-6:30pm
followed by

End-of-Year Program

Join us in the Family Life Center 
for the StJLC School Art Show on 
Wednesday, May 22 from 5:30pm-
6:30pm. Immediately following the 
Art Show will be the End-of-Year 
Program in the Sanctuary.

Thank you StJLC members for your 
support during this first year of 
school!  You are all invited to our Art 
Show and Program.



Young Adults
Check out the “Mere Christianity,” book 
study for this summer.  Also watch for 

special group gatherings for all who are 
around this summer.

Women of the Word (W.O.W.) 
Wednesdays 9am–10am
Women of the Word will take a short break 
in May. We will resume with a new summer 
study in June. Hope to see you there! For 
more information or to request childcare, 
email Michelle at
watersmichellejoy@gmail.com.  

 

9:30am  “Logos”
This class is studying 1 Corinthians.

Meet in Room 118. Led by Richard Wagner.

9:30am  “Seekers”
Seekers is studying a book written by 

Paul H Wright, PH.D. It is a compilation of 
different characters in the Bible and covers 
biblical backgrounds and cultures. Meet in 

Room 216. Led by Carol Postert.

9:30am “God Talk”
This group continues the study of Paul 

using the book “Be Right: How to be Right 
With God, Yourself, and Others” by Warren 

Wiersbe. Meet in Room 128.
Led by Peggy Hoppes.

Adult Sunday School Classes

PRECEPT
Thursdays 9am-11am, Room 118

Dear Precept Class,
Thank you so much for the beautiful
farewell brunch and for your generous gifts 
for my retirement.   I have enjoyed teaching 
“Precept” for 14 years and will miss you all.
			   - Pastor Mariola

Plans are being made for “Precept” to 
resume in the fall of 2024 with a new 
leader.

Mens’ Breakfast
Every other Tuesday 6:30am
“Master Builders Bible For Men” is the 
foundation for discussion topics. This group 
meets in Luther Hall. May dates are: May 14 
and 28.

Men’s Basketball

The gym opens from 6:30-8:30pm 
MOST Monday Nights.  For more 
info, talk to Mark or Matt. The 
MAY schedule is May 6 and 20.

Ladies’  Bible Studies Mens’  Bible Studies

ADULT FAITH FORMATION NEWS

May 5, 6pm
Free Roam Brewing Company

This Sunday morning will be the last 
sermon from Pastor Mariola.  This 

night will be a night of “Toasting” to 
her and her ministry.

Men’s Bible Study
Options in May:

 

“Men of the Bible”
Sunday Morning (9:30am) and

Tuesday Evening (6:30pm)
in the Shepherd’s Cave (Rm #117):

Start the Men of the Bible devotion, 
anytime.  One does not have to 

start at the beginning of the book to 
plug into our current readings and 
discussions.  This month we will be 
exploring the lives of:  Esau, Jacob, 

Joseph and Judah

“Mere Christianity” by C.S. Lewis
CO-ED Bible Study meets in

Room 117 on Wednesday evenings 
from 6:30pm-7:30pm starting June 5.

Men’s Breakfast and Bible Study: 
6:30am in Luther Hall

(May 14 and 28)
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Happy Hearts will meet on Monday, 
May 13 at 6pm in the Family Life 

Center for a potluck dinner (please 
bring a dish to share) and a game 

of BUNCO. This is the last event 
with Pastor Mariola and before the 

summer break. Happy Hearts will not 
meet in the months of June, July, and 

August.

Questions? Contact Pastor Mariola:
pastormariola@stjohnlutheran.com

Happy Hearts
May 13

6pm

The 9:30am class is led by Marissa Klein 
in the “Family Room” off the Family Life 
Center. Becky Garza leads the 10:30am 
class in Room 117. Questions? Contact 
Marissa: 210-393-4653.

Women’s Bible Studies
Sundays

 9:30am and 10:30am

Did you know 
that Pastor 
Eric and 
Michelle have 
a podcast?

Find and listen 
to the podcast on Apple Podcasts: pastors 
confidential.



We will have a nursery care provider present during
Sunday morning worship and education times for 

children ages 3 and under.

NURSERY care is
available on sundayS

$15/child $45 max/family. Dinner included!
Nursery-Age 10

CONTACT:  tiffany@stjohnlutheran.com

Friday, May 17 • 6pm-10pm

Sign up online: www.stjohnlutheran.com

Parents’Night Out

Children and Youth
Sunday School classes at 9:30am

Our Family3 Ministries Team:

Matt Olson, Director of Family3 Ministries, Email: matt@stjohnlutheran.com, Cell: 830-388-1550
Mark Lynn, Director of Youth Ministries, Email: mark.lynn@stjohnlutheran.com. Cell: 630-596-7312
Tiffany Jurezcki, Nursery and Children’s Ministry Coordinator. Email: tiffany@stjohnlutheran.com, Cell: 830-328-3744
Amy Townsend, Hospitality Coordinator, Email: amy@stjohnlutheran.com, Cell: 713-480-8113

SUNDAY MORNINGS WEDNESDAY EVENINGS

A huge shout-out goes to all the Family3 
Ministries Volunteers for your ministry this 

past school year.

Jesus SHINED through you!

May 5:  Regular Sunday School Classes (15A)
May 12:  Regular Sunday School Classes (15B)
May 19:  Quiz Bowl and End of Year Celebration

Sunday School takes a break until August.

Beginning June 2, all children are invited to join us at the front of the 
Sanctuary during each service for the Children’s Sermon.

May 1:	 Regular Gathering
May 8:	 Final Gathring of the the School Year
May 15:	 High School Graduates meet for a rehearsal of the
	 Graduate Recognition Sunday Worship Service.

May 1:   Nature Scavenger Hunt at River Road Park 

May 8:  Summer’s Almost Here (surprise activity)
	 This is the last F3 Kids for this school year

Find more and register on our website under ‘Events’.

Wednesdays Activities
 

5:30pm Meal for all ages in the FLC
6:15pm: Game/IceBreaker
6:30pm:  Worship and Small Groups
  (5th - 12th graders meet in the
   Historic Chapel)

The May 8 meeting will be the last one until the activities 
resume on June 5.
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Elementary Kids Events

Wednesdays at 4pm

All elementary age students are
invited to F3 Kids every Wednesday
from 4pm-5:30pm. We will learn new skills while having fun 
with friends and memorizing Bible verses!  Come on over after 
school, we will have a snack waiting for you!

Parents: Let’s nurture and reinforce 
good stewardship with our children. 
Make it a habit for them to bring an 
offering for Sunday School to honor 
Jesus by supporting the Kendall 
County Loves Kids program. 

Kids, remember your offering on Sunday!

Thank You!



ATTENTION! GRADUATING
HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS:

Apply for one of five $1000 2024 StJLC Scholarships. The 
application can be found HERE. You MUST be a StJLC of 
Boerne member to apply. Applications are 
due MAY 31. Please see the application for 
other requirements and details about the 
scholarship. Questions Contact Jonnelle Post 
or Matt Olson: matt@stjohnlutheran.com.

Learn more about the college 
scholarship and find the 2024 application link on 
our website under ‘Events’. 

Boerne Lake: May 23
Head out to Boerne Lake 
with your family and 
friends any time on May 23.  
Mention St. John at the gate 
and get in free!  We have the 
pavilion rented and the BBQ 
pits will be open.

Upcoming: 
June 7 – Schlitterbahn
June 28 – Movie in the Park
July 16 – Abendkonzerte
July 30 – San Fernando Texas 
Light Show

5

Cross Trails Ministry Day Camp at St. John is scheduled for July 15-18. 
This is a day camp program for kids who have completed 
Kindergarten–5th grade in the 2023-2024 school year. 

Pre-School:  8am - 12pm.
K-5th Grade Morning Session:  8am - 12pm
K-5th Grade Afternoon Session:  1pm - 5pm

Learn more and register on our website or scan the QR code!

July 15-18 • Registration Is Open!

Join us at our
summer camps!

Each camp will be held
Monday-Thursday, 8am-12pm.
Cost for each camp is $75
per child for the week.
Camps are for children 3 years 
old - completed 4th grade.

Learn more and register on 
our website under ‘Events’ or
simply scan
the QR code.

Space is limited,
so sign up today!

www.stjohnlutheran.com

Middle School Bowling
May 26, 12:15pm-4pm

Join us for lunch and an afternoon of 
bowling! Cost is $10 and friends come for 

FREE! Contact Mark for details:
mark.lynn@stjohnlutheran.com

Let’s
Bowl!

MILE
MARKER

Join us at the 11am service as we celebrate and 
offer a special blessing for our High School 

graduates! 

The graduates will have Recognition Tables set 
up during breakfast in the Family Life Center. 

Stop by and congratulate them!

HIGH SCHOOL
GRADUATION

Sunday, May 19, 11am

Please RSVP if you plan
to attend:

This event will require many volunteers. Areas 
of service include: meal prep/cleanup, leading 

youth, cleaning the church, security, and 
welcoming/directing.

If you are willing to serve, please contact
Mark: mark.lynn@stjohnlutheran.com or

Matt: matt@stjohnlutheran.com
and they will reach out to you!

NALC Continental
Youth Gathering

July 2024 at St. John

Volunteers Needed!



CHURCH NEWS and UPCOMING EVENTS 
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Come join us on May 5 after the late 
service to honor Pastor Bergquist and 
the time she has given in service of our 
church. Gather with us in the Family Life 
Center as we let her know how special 
she is and what her presence has meant. 
RSVPs are needed so we can plan 
appropriately. Please contact Geneva 
Sinclair (830-446-6919).

Women’s
Fall Retreat

November 1-3
at Camp Chrysalis

Thursday, May 2

Men’s
Winter Retreat

January 31 - February 2, 2025
at Camp Chrysalis.

Please pray as we seek God’s leading in choosing a theme.

SAVE

THE DATE  MARK YOUR 

CALENDARS

MAY 5

The National Day of Prayer is an annual 
event that enables us to recall and to 

teach the way in which our founding fathers sought the wisdom of God when faced 
with critical decisions. On this day, we humbly come before God, seeking His guidance 
for our leaders and His grace upon us as a people. Plan now to join us - there is a 
morning gathering with breakfast from 7:30am-8:30am at The Center in Boerne and 
and afternoon gathering in Boerne Main Plaza from 12pm-1pm. Join us!

Fundraiser for Hill Country
Pregnancy Care Center

Pick up a baby bottle beginning on
May 12 (Mother’s Day) in the 
Gathering Place. Between Mother’s 
Day and Father’s Day, fill the bottle 
with cash, coins, or checks. Return 
it to church by June 16 and your 
generous gifts will be given to Hill 
Country Pregnancy Care Center 
to help save the lives of unborn 
children.  Learn More at:
www.lifesprecious.org

It’s baby bottle boomerang time!

Mother’s Day Honduran Coffee Sale
May 12

The Honduras Mission Team will travel to El Obispo, Intibucá in June.

Pastor Weber’s First Sunday 
at St. John will be May 19

Plan now to join us!

Give Mom a Pick-Me-Up for Mother’s Day!

On Mother’s Day, we will be selling coffee from 
Honduras that helps to support Project Talitha 

Cumi. Join us in the Family Life Center and pick up 
some delicious coffee for yourself or to give as a gift 
for the coffee-lovers in your life. Thank you for your 

support of this wonderful ministry!

If you would like to support the mission trip with donations of items for those in need, 
please check out our website under ‘Events’ to see what items are requested:

www.stjohnlutheran.com

Saturday, May 18
4pm-5:30pm

Join us for an informational 
meeting regarding the school’s 

plan and vision for the future. All 
church members are invited and 

encouraged to attend!

PASTOR 
BERGQUIST’S



Dear StJLC Church Family,
My heartfelt thanks to my St. John family for your many prayers during my illness. I have no 
doubt that God heard them because He granted me healing. I am both humbled,because 
I know that is not the answer to every request, and blessed by all the support from so many 
of you, shown in so many ways. This journey has taught me so many lessons, not least of 
which is the reminder that prayer is powerful. Often I feel so helpless when someone I 
know is ill, or hurting in some way, or even dying, because all I can do is pray. God has used 
this journey to powerfully remind me that prayer is important. It has value. It is how we 
talk to God. And He listens…and answers. Please know I love you all, and thank you for your 
loving care, however given. God’s blessing be with you.
					     Your sister in Him,  Gloria Williams

 

CHURCH NEWS and UPCOMING EVENTS 

8 am services:	 Scott Kramer Team
9:30am services:	 The Thompson Team
		  The Blackburn Team
11am services: 	 The Schneid Team

8 am services:	 The Wahl Team
9:30am services:	 The Lee Team
		  The Henderson Team
11am services: 	 The Peters Team

8 am services:	 The Wisian Team
9:30am services:	 The Perez Team
11am services: 	 The Runion Team

May Usher Schedule:

June Usher Schedule:

July Usher Schedule:

Please remember to arrive early for 
your scheduled service!

Would you like to be an Usher?
To volunteer, please contact the

church office at 830-249-3651 or see 
Johnny Moldenhauer.

REMINDER
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The next GriefShare cycle will begin in 
late summer. Watch for details in the 
next newsletter!

Honoring our Senior Members (80+)
With Birthdays In April

If you are turning 80 or are already 80+ 
and not listed, contact the church office.

A few weeks ago, Robin Scheel and 
Randy Sibley made the long journey to 
the Panhandle, hauling trailers loaded 
with hay and feed to give to the ranchers 
so they could feed their stock. Their story 
is beautiful and abundant in blessings, a 
true testament to the way the Lord works 
through our hands as we serve our brothers 
and sisters. Here is a message from Robin:

“Greetings All. I want to thank our 
Emergency Relief Committee and everyone 
in our congregation who supports it. I also 
want to thank the friends who donated 
funds to make this trip possible. The Lord 
led me to believe that I needed to make 
the effort to help some people affected by 
the fires in the Panhandle. Pastor Waters 
was so encouraging. He put me in touch 
with Frank Bush and Dr. Miller. I met with 
the committee and supplied prices and 
estimated how much I could haul. By this 
time my brother, Colin, and Randy Sibley 
wanted to help. St John purchased 16 
round bales of hay, three pallets of cattle 
cubes and nine mineral buckets. Friends 
here in Boerne contributed funds for our 
expenses as well as discounted the price 
of tires for my trailer.  These same people 
thanked us for allowing them to help as 
well as thanking us for being willing to 
make the trip. We left pulling two trailers 
with as much feed as we could haul, going 
to Pampa to one of the distribution centers. 
The people we met while traveling thanked 
us as well. On two different occasions 

DISASTER 
RESPONSE

complete strangers gave us cash to help 
pay our fuel costs! The hay price was 
discounted by ranchers Cody and Chad 
Holubec from Melvin. The other supplies 
from Behrends Feed in Luckenbach were 
discounted to us when they learned that 
the people of St. John were paying for 
them. Our lunch was paid for by the friend 
Roy, who referred the hay seller to us. The 
hotel owner in Turkey, Texas discounted our 
room and donated our breakfast because 
we were traveling in the Lord’s name. 
These people all responded to the Lord’s 
prompting and a desire to help!

All together this was an amazing trip. 
Everything came together in a few days. 
The Lord provided everything needed. The 
encouragement we both received and gave 
was heartfelt. The feed we hauled won’t 
last long; but the changes in our heart 
will endure. When the Lord prompts you, 
please choose to follow. The blessings are 
mighty and far-reaching.  We appreciate 
everyone’s prayers for our trip. Please 
remember the people in the fire zones 
and the many who are still hauling and 
helping in the provision and recovery of the 
Panhandle. May God Bless you all”.  
			   - Robin Scheel

The Property Committee
Needs Your Help!

There is a lot of work to be done in the 
flower beds around St John.  The Property 
Committee has formed a weekly Landscape 
Team to address the situation.  We plan 
to work from 9am to 11am every Friday 
morning.  If you are available to help please 
bring rakes, hoes, and other gardening 
implements.  As we get control of the 
flower beds we will adjust the schedule. 
Questions?  Contact Don Baker,
830-431-0521 or dgbaker@gvtc.com.

Gloria Beckett (05/02)
Shirley Carter (05/25)

Barbara Marquardt (05/02)
Raymond Pace (05/30)

If you wish to help with a monetary 
donation, drop a check in the 
offering plate on Sunday and write 
‘Disaster Relief’ in the memo line 
or stop by the church office. If you 
would like to help in other ways, 
please contact Dr. Mike Miller, 
Outreach Committee (432-425-6901).



9am St. John Quilters
6pm Property Committee
6:30pm Men’s Basketball
7pm Al-Anon
7pm Ala-Teen

9am St. John Quilters
1pm School Open House
6pm Happy Hearts
6pm School Board Meeting
7pm School Open House
7pm Al-Anon
7pm Ala-Teen

12pm Lit N Lunch
6:30pm Men’s Basketball
7pm Al-Anon
7pm Ala-Teen

Memorial Day
Church Office Closed
7pm Al-Anon
7pm Ala-Teen

9am Guiding
Coalition
4pm Informational 
Meeting re: School 
plan and vision for 
the future - all are 
invited

6:30pm Men’s Group Bible
 Studies
6:30pm Worship Committee

6:30am Men’s Breakfast
6:15pm American Heritage Girls
6:30pm Men’s Group Bible Studies
6:30pm Mission Committee

11:30pm Men’s Lunch at
Mamacitas
6:30pm Men’s Group Bible Studies
6:30pm Council Meeting

6:30am Men’s Breakfast
6:15pm American Heritage Girls
6:30pm Men’s Group Bible Studies

National Day of Prayer
10am Music Together®
with Wendy Valentic
7pm Al-Anon

10am Music Together®
with Wendy Valentic 
12pm Lunch Bunch
6:30pm Congregational Life 
7pm Al-Anon

10am Music Together®
with Wendy Valentic 
11:30am Quilting Around
the Bend
5:30pm Friends of Faith Dinner
7pm Al-Anon

Boerne Lake Day Trip
10am Music Together®
with Wendy Valentic 
5:30pm CPR Training for
ERM Team
7pm Al-Anon

7pm Al-Anon

3pm Growing Hope Distribution
4pm F3 Kids Event
5:30pm F3 Dinner, Fellowship
6pm GriefShare
6:30pm Choir
6:30pm Crossways

4pm F3 Kids Event
5:30pm F3 Dinner, Fellowship
6:30pm Choir

3pm Growing Hope Distribution
6:30pm Choir
6:30pm Graduation Rehearsal

5:30pm StJLC School Art
Show
6pm StJLC School Graduation
6:30pm Choir

3pm Growing Hope Distribution
6:30pm Choir

8am Traditional Service
9:30am Adult and Youth Classes
9:30am Praise Service
11am Traditional Service
12pm Pastor Bergquist Farewell 
Luncheon
5pm Dominoes, Canasta, Potluck
6pm Bible and Brews

Mother’s Day
HCPCC Baby Bottle
Boomerang
Honduran Coffee Sale
8am Traditional Service
9:30am Adult and Youth Classes
9:30am Praise Service
11am Traditional Service

Graduate Sunday
8am Traditional Service
9:30am Adult and Youth Classes
9:30am Praise Service
11am Traditional Service
5pm Canasta, Potluck

8am Traditional Service
9:30am Adult Classes
9:30am Praise Service
11am Traditional Service
12:15pm Middle School Bowling
5pm Canasta, Potluck
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9am St. John Landscape
Team

9am St. John Landscape
Team

9am St. John Landscape
Team
6pm Guiding Coalition 
6pm Parents’ Night Out

9am St. John Landscape
Team

9am St. John Landscape
Team
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